West Harbour Development Plans

Background:

Whereas the West Harbour has been used for recreational boating for over 100 years and is widely considered unique and the best recreational boating location on the Great Lakes; and

Whereas the existing boating organizations located in the West Harbour have a long tradition of serving the recreational boating needs of the City of Hamilton including many years of volunteer contributions to the community resulting in the training and support of a wide range of excellence and national awards in recreational boating as well as meeting the needs of boaters for docks, storage, commercial marine services and training, in the process bringing thousands of Hamiltonians to the water's edge to use and enjoy Hamilton's harbour; and

Whereas there is a significant local demand for such marine recreational uses which cannot be completely met by the existing users, all of whom have waiting lists for their facilities mandating an expansion of the City's West Harbour marine recreational facilities.

Recommendations:

The Hamilton Chamber of Commerce recommends that the City of Hamilton, within the context
of generally endorsing the marine recreational uses in the latest concept plan for the West Harbour Development Plan as proposed by the Hamilton Waterfront Trust in January 2010 as follows:

1.
Recognize and respect the historical rights of all existing marine related users of City lands on the West Harbour including MacDonald Marine, unless there is a demonstrable need otherwise in the greater public good, in which case, if City actions, planned or otherwise, impact the viability of an existing user, such user should be fairly compensated; and

2.
Complete long-term lease negotiations as soon as possible with each of those users as mandated by City Council in January 2009, specifically addressing the issues related to the sustainability of each of those users.

3.
Further, the Chamber expresses our concern that issues arising from the impact of the
concept plan on boat storage have not yet been resolved and that this issue remains a significant concern for future discussions.
